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Dear Parents; 
             

 CYS has moved back to HPCON B and practices and procedures will be adjusted for 
operations at HPCON B. As a result CYS has updated the current inclement weather plan 
for Child and Youth Services (CYS) programs when there is a weather-related post closure. 
The update is will be implemented 1 March 2021. 
 

During a weather-related post closure, if you are mission essential and are required to 
work on the day of the weather event, child care services will be available as follows: 

 
If Post is closed AND School District 8 is CLOSED:  
 

 School Age Care will be provided at Patriot School Age Center for both Mesa and 
Patriot School Age children. 
 

 West CDC will open normal operating hours for West CDC, Monarch CDC and 
Cheyenne Mountain CDC children 

 

 East CDC will open normal operating hours for East CDC, Ivy CDC, and Aspen CDC 
Children 

 

 All non-critical CYS programs will close (Hourly Care, Youth Center, Youth Sports, 
Parent Central) 

 
If Post is closed BUT School District 8 is OPEN: 
 

 Mesa School Age Center and Patriot School Age Center will open normal operating 
hours 
 

 West CDC will open normal operating hours for West CDC, Monarch CDC and 
Cheyenne Mountain CDC children 
 

 East CDC will open normal operating hours for East CDC, Ivy CDC, and Aspen CDC 
Children 
 

 All non-critical CYS programs will close (Hourly Care, Youth Sports, Parent Central) 
 

 The Youth Center will be open after school and remain open until 1800. 
 

 Transportation of children to and from school will operate as normal, but could be 
disrupted depending on road conditions.  



Delayed Reporting Until (Time):   No change to CYS programs.  Facilities will open at 
their normal time.  Child Development Centers and Before/After School programs will 
operate as normal. 
 

Phased Release Beginning at (Time):  CDC and SAC programs will remain open until 
30 minutes after the last release time.  Parents, as they are released from duty, must pick 
up their children from CYS facilities so staff can be released.  Only children of mission 
essential staff required to remain at work will be authorized to remain in the programs.  All 
programs will close after the last child is picked up but no later than 1800.  

 
If you have questions or concerns please contact your facility manager.  

 
               
 
 

Child and Youth Services Management Team 

 


